KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 8th March 2007

Present:
Councillors: Burton (Chair), Don, J Henson, Pote and Tod

Tenant Representatives

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Ruby Driscol – Windsor Gardens

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Brian Kimpton – Counties T & R

Tony Palmer – Windsor Gardens

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Colin Medlycott – Ivy Road

Moira Brown – HART

Mark Gudyer – HART

Charlotte Bell – Highfield Road

Brian Eldridge – Thorngate Street

Also Present
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Tracey Kennedy (Benefits)

Anne-Marie Julian (Housing)

Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

06.TF.96
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors P Evans, and Tebbutt, Barry Woodcock, Barbara Fox, Tom Oughton and Josephine Copson.

06.TF.97
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

Councillor Burton declared an interest as the Portfolio Holder for Housing.

06.TF.98
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 11th January 2007 be approved and signed as a correct record by the Chair.

06.TF.99
VISITORS RIGHT TO SPEAK

No visitors attended the meeting.

06.TF.100
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

It was reported that the Recycling Shelters for Windsor Gardens had become a matter of urgency and would be given priority when works were to be carried out.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Dangerous wall (Lower Street)

06.TF.101
BENEFITS TAKE UP LIAISON OFFICER 

Tracey Kennedy, the Benefits Take up Liaison Officer attended the meeting to introduce herself to the Tenants Representatives and give a brief outline of her new role.

06.TF.102
HOUSING CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2007/2008

The Head of Housing circulated a report informing tenants of the details of the Housing Capital Programme 2007/2008.

It was reported that 91% of the housing stock currently met the Decent Homes Standard and this would rise to 96% by March 2008.

It was noted that the first stage of the digital TV switchover would commence in April 2007 starting with The Lawns and Roughton Close and a priority list would be brought to the committee later in the year.

It was suggested that tenants should read the report and give any comments to the Housing Department. 

06.TF.103
HOUSING COMMUNICATIONS OFFICER


It was reported that interviews had taken place for the Housing Communications Officer and that the successful candidate would attend the Tenants Forum to introduce themselves to the tenant’s representatives.

06.TF.104
HOMELESSNESS UPDATE

The Head of Housing gave a presentation on the homelessness situation in Kettering Borough and gave details of the new scheme in place.  It was reported that the new scheme had prevented 70 households from becoming homeless and was looking to reduce the number of people in temporary accommodation.

It was noted that social housing would increase the housing stock by approximately 400 units over the next couple of years and a comprehensive spending review was being carried out by the government after which levels of funding would be advised. 

06.TF.105
FEEDBACK FROM COUNTY TENANT PARTICIPATION FORUM

Anne-Marie Julian gave feedback from the County Tenant Participation Forum held on 18th January 2007.  Tenants received a handout, which gave information about the day and the presentation on the RESPECT agenda.

06.TF.106
CONNECT – IDEAS FOR THE NEXT EDITION

The following items were suggested for inclusion in a future edition of Connect: -

· Non emergency telephone numbers and information for the police

· Ivy road

· Garden competition

· Up to date Area Neighbourhood Management article 

· Tenant representatives and areas 

· Telephone number for free fire checks

· Information regarding the boundary changes

· Low consumption bulbs

· Benefits Take Up Liaison Officer

It was reported that the Housing Communications Officer would pursue the next edition of Connect when in post.

06.TF.107
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Presentation on home fire safety

06.TF.108
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Identity Badges

It was reported that tenants identity badges would be renewed shortly.

Rubbish Bags

It reported that since Christmas rubbish pickers were leaving rubbish bags on street corners and it was suggested that they should be picked up on the same day they are put there.

Fly Tipping

It was reported that an alleyway on Haynes Road was being used for fly tipping.

Orchard Crescent

Tenants reported that there were two properties on Orchard Crescent that were a disgrace.  It was reported that these properties were privately owned and this matter was being pursued.

06.TF.109
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Vi Dillon had won the prize draw.

06.TF.110
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next meeting of the Forum would take place on Thursday 12th April 2007.

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.35pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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